
This half term’s virtues are:  Friday 14.02.20 

Compassionate  and 

Newsletter 

Loving 

“Here is the light you will reveal to the nations”          Luke 2: 32  

 

All classes took part in Safer Internet Day on Tuesday. Nursery met Smartie the 
penguin and read his story about how he stays safe when he goes on his tablet.  

Reception explored the different devices they use to go on the internet at home 
and what they can do to stay safe. Year 1 enjoyed looking at their online identity 

and created a ‘This is Me’ profile about themselves.  

Years 3-6 explored their own online identities by filling in an identity wheel. They explored different 
scenarios and discussed whether they were true or false.  

Year 5 also asked questions about how to be a good digital citizen to help them produce their own video. 
It was an informative day and was enjoyed by all. #SaferInternetDay #FreeToBeMe @UK_SID 
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Years 3-6 explored their online identities and explored 

different scenarios and Year 5 also asked questions 

about how to be a good digital citizen.  



Attendance 

Our school strives for 100% attendance. This week the class with the highest 

attendance was Year 4 with 98.3% 

Well done! 

  Ready to learn Award 

Congratulations, our most punctual class this week was Year 4.   

  Birthdays    

Happy birthday this week to: Ocean H, Luke K and Casey G.  

We would also like to wish a happy birthday to those children who celebrate 

their birthday during half term: Quinton B-J, Kayleigh G, Grace P and Kye S.  

 

Congratulations to  

Jasmine McN in  

Reception, Ethan W in Year 3  

and  

Ellie B in Year 5  

We’re all really proud of you. 
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For being compassionate and loving.  

Ashton B NN 

Kelsey H Reception 

Charlie M Year 1 

Jasmine N & Rhian B Year 2 

Nikita B Year 3 

Alissia M Year 4 

Courtney C Year 5 

Litzy D Year 6 



On Tuesday Year 2 welcomed in our 
'Wonder Women' to celebrate our 
topic.  

The children lovingly made biscuits 
before enjoying them, with some 
delicious squash to wash them down.  

Thank you to all of the wonderful 
women who joined us!  

Dates for your Diary  
          

 

 

 

 Monday 24th February  

    8.55am - Children return to school  

Thursday 27th February  

All day - NSPCC, Speak out. Stay safe. Programme/workshops 

Friday 3rd April   

    2.00pm - Break up for Easter Holiday   

Monday 20th April  

    8.55am - Children return to school  

Friday 8th May  

All day - May Bank Holiday (school closed)  

Friday 22nd May   

2.00pm - Break up for Half Term 

Monday 1st June  

All day - Inset Day (school closed to children ) 

Tuesday 2nd June  

8.55am - Children return to school  



 

 

On Tuesday, 10 children represented the school in a talent 
show at the Royal Spa Centre, Leamington. The SJB Dance 
Troop has been working hard for several months to perfect 
their performance.   

They had a fantastic time performing at a professional 
theatre in front of 1000+ people. Also, they got to watch a 
performance by a professional dance duet.  

They should be really proud of their efforts and we hope 
that this gives them the inspiration to keep working hard 
and developing their skills further.  

Thank you to Mrs Parnaby for giving up her time to help 
the children practice.  

Coach Steve treated everyone to a Mcdonald's the next day 
to say thank you and well done."  

"The boys' and girls' indoor football teams enjoyed their 
last games of the season on Tuesday evening. All players 
should be proud of what they have achieved this year and 
we hope they keep on enjoying their sport.   

Thank you to all the staff involved who have helped drive the minibus and come along to support. 
Without you, the children would not be given such opportunities.  

 

This week’s ‘Sports Star of the Week’ goes to our SJB dance troop, who all worked so 

hard and delivered a fantastic performance at the talent show at the Royal Spa Centre. 

Well done to you all!  

On Thursday, Year 6 were given the opportunity to 

compete against neighbouring schools in an 

Athletics Festival.  

All pupils represented St John’s very well. 

Displaying great sportsmanship and excellent 

teamwork.  

Well done Year 6!  



TWO NEW CHALLENGES FOR WORLD BOOK DAY 

Story Box 

What is it? A story box is a miniature setting, a shoe box-sized stage with a background and 

objects within it relating to either a specific book, or to a common story scenario. Why do 

it? Story boxes are a great resource to support children’s exploration of stories. They form 

areas in which to retell a favourite story, as well as creative arenas for children to make up 

new stories too- encouraging talk, imagination and literacy skills. What can I do? 

Encourage your child to create one! Choose a favourite story and create a scene from the 

story using art and craft materials. Share the story box with older or younger siblings asking 

some of the story box questions. We would love to see some of your story boxes. Please 

send them in to Mr Smith by 5th March, as we would like to create a display in school.  

Extreme Reading photographs  
Where is the most interesting place your child has ever read a book? Whether it is up a tree 
or on top of a mountain, we want your photos! Your challenge is to take a picture of your 
child reading somewhere extreme and send it in to school by 5th March. We are doing this 
as part of the school’s celebration of World Book Day. 
We will run a competition for the most extreme places reading has taken place; a display 
will also be made from the photos. To help us with the display, please send in your photos 
with the child’s name and class on the back.  There will be a prize for the best photos from 
KS1 and KS2.  
 

We are really looking forward to seeing who in school has such a passion for reading that 

they have to do it anywhere and everywhere! 

 

Please note that we will not be having a dressing-up day on World Book Day 

this year. This is in support of parents/guardians who have mentioned the 

financial burden that this can place on families and allows us all to focus on 
other ways to express creativity.  





Our fabulous tweets continue!!! Have a look at some of our most recent 
tweets! Please don’t forget to join our tweeting community by tweeting 
us @SJBsolihull 





Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Loving God, when we do wrong and hurt others help us to be brave and say sorry. Help us to forgive others 

who say sorry to us, so that we may all live in peace together. 

We are all God’s children and we are all part of one family. In this Sunday’s gospel we hear about how we 

must not argue with our brothers and sisters and how, if we do, we need to make peace with them.  

Jesus tells us that we must try hard not to get angry with each other or call them names. If we do argue 

with them; we must try to make it up with them and become friends again as soon as possible. 

Gospel: Matthew 5:17-37  

“I tell you, then, that you will be able to enter the Kingdom of heaven only if you are more faithful than the teachers of the Law 

and the Pharisees in doing what God requires. 

“You have heard that people were told in the past, ‘Do not commit murder; anyone who does will be brought to trial.’ But now I 

tell you: whoever is angry with his brother will be brought to trial, whoever calls his brother ‘You good-for-nothing!’ will be 

brought before the Council, and whoever calls his brother a worthless fool will be in danger of going to the fire of hell. So if you 

are about to offer your gift to God at the altar and there you remember that your brother has something against you, leave 

your gift there in front of the altar, go at once and make peace with your brother, and then come back to offer your gift to God. 

“You have heard that it was said, ‘Do not commit adultery.’ But now I tell you: anyone who looks at a woman and wants to 

possess her is guilty of committing adultery with her in his heart. 

“You have also heard that people were told in the past, ‘Do not break your promise, but do what you have vowed to the Lord to 

do.’ But now I tell you: do not use any vow when you make a promise. Do not swear by heaven, for it is God’s throne; 

“Just say ‘Yes’ or ‘No’ – anything else you say comes from the Evil One.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sometimes people spend too much time thinking about the differences between us, rather than seeing 

that we are all part of the same family. This can lead to arguments and problems. In some cases, it can 

lead to war or fighting between countries which means that people get hurt and have to leave their 

homes. 

God of mercy and peace, forgive us when we get angry with others and help us to make our peace with 

them so that we can all work together to make a better world.  

Amen. 

Headteacher: Mr.I.Gallagher 

Arran Way, Smiths Wood, Birmingham B36 0QE 

Telephone: 0121 770 1892 Fax: 0121 779 7177 

Email: office@sjb.solihull.sch.uk 

www.sjb.solihull.sch.uk  

I. Gallagher 

Mr I. Gallagher 

Headteacher 

Have a lovely and rested half term.  


